[image: image8.png]


Harmony Hills Civic Association Newsletter
Established & Serving the Community since 1955

www.neighborhoodlink.com/newark-de/hhca
      Officers
	Patti Tucker, President

	366-0561
	Chris Rost, Secretary
	455-9944

	
	
	Ray Bodnar, Treasurer
	368-0177


SEPT 2012
[image: image1.emf]








HHCA MEETING
The next Civic Association meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 5 at 7:00 PM at Scalia’s Day Care Center. Everyone, including our renters, is invited to attend the meetings so come out and meet your neighbors. Remember, annual dues of $10 must be paid to raise any questions, concerns, to vote at the meetings, and to be an officer.
HHCA is looking for a volunteer to take minutes at the meeting, transcribe them, type the newsletter for the community, and distribute them to the District Reps. Without this valuable person, there will be no way to communicate important information to the residents.
Calling all walkers - District Reps are needed to distribute the quarterly newsletter. If you are interested in volunteering, please contact one of the officers. A list of the vacant districts are located in the minutes in this newsletter. Thank you!
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WELCOME to all of our new neighbors who recently moved in to Harmony Hills!
DUES
Courtesy of Ray Bodnar, Treasurer

We are going into the 10th month of 2012 and there are 121 homes out of 317 that have paid their dues! Harmony Hills Civic Association dues are only $10 a year (January to December)!

CALLING ALL RESIDENTS!! If your address is NOT listed below, your dues are NOT paid for 2012. The residents paid for 2012 are:
· Old Harmony Road: 807 & 809
· Tamara Circle: 103, 104, 107, 203, 205, 206, 207 209, 210, 216, 302, 305, 309, 311, 312, 316, 317, 321, 324, 328, 330, 331, 335, 337, 339, 402, 404, 406, 408, 411, 416, 417, 419, 420, 421, 425, 501, 506, 510, 511, 514, 515, 524, 526, 527, 600, 604, 605, 606, 607, 608
· Durso Drive: 100, 102, 103, 110, 111, 113, 116, 118, 120, 122, 128, 200, 206, 208, 302, 304, 400, 402, 406, 500, 502, 506, 508, 511, 601, 603, 605, 607, 611
· Kingsley Drive: 200, 201, 212, 219, 222

· Catalina Drive: 200, 204, 205, 210, 211, 212, 213, 214, 215, 216, 217, 223, 225
· Ellsworth Drive: 201, 202, 203, 205, 206, 207, 208, 209, 213, 214, 217, 221, 223, 228

· Hull Avenue: 203, 205, 207, 217, 219, 220, 221
Become a paid member and share in the pride of participating in your community. Your paid dues help with the snow removal as well as the annual Easter Egg Hunt and Santa visit. All residents, including renters, can send dues payments to Harmony Hills Civic Association, P.O. Box 5667, Newark, DE 19714, or drop them off at 207 Tamara Circle. You may also contact one of the officers and they will stop by and pick them up.

REDUCE THE CHANCE OF CAR/HOME BREAK-INS

Police are urging residents to lock their cars and remove valuables from their vehicles including portable GPS systems. The GPS systems are now the hottest items for thieves to steal. In most recent incidences, the vehicles were unlocked and valuables were removed. Police are also urging residents to make sure that all windows are closed and locked as well as sliding and entry doors.
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  COMMUNITY COMPLAINTS
· Dogs at Large: There have been recent complaints by neighbors in the 300 block of Tamara Circle of a man walking a large brown dog in the County Park behind their homes without a leash and that a fairly large brown dog has been seen leaving large “deposits” in their front and back yards. It is New Castle County law that all dogs including puppies are to be on a leash at all times including both Parks located in the 300 block of Tamara, at the dead end of Kingsley Dr. and also on the streets within the community. This is a violation of New Castle County law and you will be fined if your dog is caught. If you are walking your dog, be responsible and carry a bag to pick up their “deposit”; this is not the neighbor’s responsibility and they have the right to contact Animal Control at 1-888-352-7722 and the New Castle County Police at 302-573-2800! PLEASE clean up after your pet!!!
· Contractors: If you are having or doing any type of construction done at your home, New Castle Noise Ordinance states that construction is not to start before 7 a.m. and must end at 9 p.m. A resident can call the County Police if there is any noise before or after these times.
· County Code Violations: If you see a home that has violations, you are urged to contact the County Code Enforcement Office at 302-395-5555. All calls are taken anonymously. Do NOT contact HHCA officers or Block Watch. If you see it, YOU report it.

America’s Night Out Against Crime
The Annual "National Night Out”, a unique crime/drug prevention event sponsored by the National Association of Town Watch (NATW), was scheduled for Tuesday, August 7.
HHCA has decided that since this information was not made available to us at the time of the newsletter going to print, we would like to schedule a Neighborhood Awareness Night. This event will be held on Tuesday, October 30. Similar to the NATIONAL NIGHT OUT held the first Tuesday in August, we are asking residents to turn their porch/outside lights on, sit outside and mingle with their neighbors.

The Neighborhood Awareness Night is designed to:

· Heighten crime and drug prevention awareness;

· Generate support for, and participation in, local anticrime programs; 

· Strengthen neighborhood spirit and police-community partnerships; and

· Send a message to criminals letting them know that neighborhoods are organized and fighting back.
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 VIAL OF LIFE

The Vial of Life Project is offered to residents that suffer from medical disease and take medication on a daily basis. A form is provided on which the participant can list their medical history, mediations taken on a daily basis and allergies. Other information can include the family doctor, cardiologist and hospital of choice. The form is placed in a small medication sized container labeled “Vial of Life” and is placed in the refrigerator (refrigerators are nearly a universal appliance). A magnetic card is provided to attach to the outside of the refrigerator to indicate that the vial is there. Contact Linda Wolfe at 368-0331 or the Emergency Medical Services Division at (302) 395-8184 to obtain a Vial of Life kit.
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Halloween Safety Tips
Courtesy of Councilman Dave Tackett

Trick-or-Treaters

· Carry a flashlight. Walk, don't run. Stay on sidewalks. Obey traffic signals. Stay in familiar neighborhoods. Don't cut across yards or driveways.
· Make sure costumes don't drag on the ground. Shoes should fit (even if they don't go with the costume). Avoid wearing masks while walking from house to house.

· Wear clothing with reflective markings or tape.

· Approach only houses that are lit. Stay away from and don't pet unfamiliar animals.

Parents

· Make your child eat dinner before setting out. Young children of any age should be accompanied by an adult. If your children go on their own, be sure they wear a watch, preferably one that can be read in the dark.

· If you buy a costume, look for one made of flame-retardant material.

· Older children should know where to reach you and when to be home. You should know where they're going.

· Tell children to bring the candy home to be inspected before consuming anything. Look at the wrapping carefully and toss out anything that looks suspect.
Homeowners

· Make sure your yard is clear of such things as ladders, hoses, dog leashes, and flower pots that can trip the young ones.

· Pets get frightened on Halloween. Put them inside (away from the door) to protect them from cars or inadvertently biting a trick-or-treater.

· Battery powered jack o'lantern candles are preferable to a real flame. If you do use candles, place the pumpkin well away from where trick-or-treaters will be walking or standing.

· Make sure paper or cloth yard decorations won't be blown into a lit candle.

Have a Fun and Safe Halloween!
FOR YOUR PETS

Courtesy of Councilman Dave Tackett

Delaware Humane offers low-cost Wellness Clinics. Get your cat or dog micro-chipped or up to date on its shots:
Saturday October 13: 1-3 p.m. Concord Pet Foods & Supplies, Middletown Crossing, Middletown, DE & Sunday October 21: Delaware Humane Association, A Street, Wilmington, DE
FALL FIRE SAFETY TIPS

Courtesy of Family Watchdog - familywatchdog.us
As summer turns to fall, it's a good idea to refresh your memory on fall fire safety tips. Some safety tips are the same regardless of the time of year, but many safety concerns are seasonal, particularly those that involve keeping your home warm. 

Central Heating System Safety Tips: Get your central heating system cleaned, inspected and serviced by a certified HVAC (heating, venting and air conditioning) contractor every year before using it. If you have a gas heater, make sure that you have a sufficient quantity of fully functioning carbon monoxide detectors installed in your home. 

Space Heater Safety Tips:
http://www.ul.com/global/eng/pages/corporate/newsroom/storyideas/homeheating/spaceheater/ 

Fireplace Heating tips: http://www.usfa.fema.gov/citizens/home_fire_prev/heating/fireplace.shtm 

Fall and Halloween Decor Safety Tips: Another great site for safety tips regarding the fall: http://www.dummies.com/how-to/content/halloween-decorating-safety-tips.html 

Family Fire Safety Tips: The following site goes into all aspects of fire safety: http://www.firesafetytips.com/ 

Outdoor Fall Fire Safety Tips: 
http://www.livestrong.com/article/275491-fall-outdoor-safety/
FRIENDS OF KIRKWOOD LIBRARY

USED BOOK SALE

Location:
Kirkwood Library
6000 Kirkwood Library
Hours:
Friday, November 30

10 am - 5 pm

Saturday, December 1
10 am - 5 pm

Sunday, December 2
1 pm - 5 pm

All proceeds benefit Kirkwood Library.

Great selections to choose from.
They are now accepting donations of gently read books (hardback and paperback), CDs, DVDs, audio tapes.
Donations may be dropped off at Library Plaza Shopping Center, 5910 Kirkwood Highway -- a sign is in the window of a vacant storefront next to Vincente's restaurant.

Need help with donations? Call Sharon (302-286-0118) or email her (sharsteele@aol.com) to arrange for pick-up of donations at your home at a time convenient to you.
Please call or email Sharon if you would like to volunteer to help the Friends prepare for the Used Book Sale or to work during the hours of the sale.
Your help will be greatly appreciated.
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 HARMONY HILLS BLOCK WATCH is not part of the Harmony Hills Civic Association and is always looking for new members. If you are interested in participating, contact Fred Maske at 737-3351. Remember, if you call the police for any reason, call Fred next. He will document the call for follow up.
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HHCA NEWSLETTER
If you would like to advertise your company in the newsletter or know someone who would, please contact one of the officers. Advertisement cost: $25 per newsletter.

Paul Piscarik

JP Sign Design

(302) 733-7547

Rob Tuschinski
MetLife Financial Advisor

302-781-1073
1-800-BY- MULCH

Harmony Hills Civic Association

September 12, 2012 Minutes

Patti Tucker, President, called the meeting to order at 7p.m. In attendance: Ray Bodnar, Treasurer.

The Minutes from the June 6th meeting were read and accepted.

The Treasurer’s Report was read and accepted. A copy of the Treasurer’s report will be attached to the newsletter.

Guest Speakers:

Mike Ramone, State Representative: Mike will be running unopposed in the November election. Both Mike and Senator Karen Peterson will be representing Harmony Hills.

Tim Sheldon, County Councilman: Tim is working to get crime reports posted sooner than two weeks; to find list of crimes in our area go to www.spotcrome.com. Tim has an opponent running against him in November.

Sr. Corporal Mike Snead:

· Calls from 7/1-9/12/12: 44 calls were received by the New Castle County Police.

· Residents can fill an anonymous tip form out on-line to report crimes. The information is kept confidential. It can be found by going to  http://www.citizenobserver.com or through the New Castle County web site, clicking on “Resident Resources” on the home page, then clicking on “Crime Tips.” For those who text, you can text the information to 847411, and must start the text with “NCCPD.”

Old Business:  

· Fall Yard Sale: Scheduled for Saturday, September 15 from 8-2 with a rain date of Saturday, September 22 same times. A sign will be posted on Harmony Road outside the entrance to the development and an add will be placed in The News Journal.

· Sign Advertisement: A motion was made and seconded that Paul Piscarik’s advertisement for signs be placed in one newsletter at no expense since he has made most of the signs we use for meeting notices, Dues, yard sales, & Easter Egg hunt.

New Business:
· Seeking District Reps: District Reps are needed in the districts of #6 (423 – 520 Tamara Circle), #8 (500 & 600 Durso + Engle Place), #13 (100 – 128 Durso), & #14 (121 – 406 Durso, 228 & 229 Ellsworth, 225 & 226 Catalina, & 222 Kinglsey Dr.)
· Neighborhood Awareness Night: Due to residents missing the Annual Night Out that is held every August, it was decided to have the event on October 30. Neighbors are encouraged to put their porch lights on and sit outside, weather permitting, and mingle with their neighbors.
· Santa Run – Mill Creek Fire Company: A call will be placed to Mill Creek Fire Company to get on their list for the Santa Visit in December.
Block Watch: Neighbors are urged to keep their doors and windows locked and to move all valuables from within site of windows or keep their blinds/curtains closes to deter break-ins. As a reminder, Block Watch is a separate entity and is not part of the Harmony Hills Civic Association and residents are urged to contact Fred Maske after they have called the police to follow up on issues reported. His number is 302-737-3351.

Next Meeting: Wednesday, December 5th at 7:00 PM at Scalia’s Day Care.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM
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